
Dear Missionaries, Pastors & Friends: 

 
UNSHACKLED! Have you heard of the program? Well, this month, August 
12th and going through August 25th, they will be airing my life story. It will 
tell why I was raised in an orphanage, what happened there, how I was 
converted and called as a missionary and everything up to date. I was not 
just “saved” but I was “converted.” If you listen to my story on  
UNSHACKLED, you’ll know what I mean. You’ll have to check with your 
local radio stations to see the times it will be aired. It will be heard  
nationally and internationally. My previous life, my miraculous conversion , 
call to preach and what has been accomplished is completely of the Lord. 
God sure reached down to the gutter to call me. Email me to tell me what you think of the  
program (see email address above). 
 
As for my Japanese ministry, God is really blessing. Last Sunday I had tears of joy over those 
who attended; especially our morning service. God is working in the hearts of our Japanese 
members. Taking a stand for the Lord and having a good testimony takes courage and determi-
nation these days. I praise God for the stand our people are taking. The picture is of Hiroshi 
Inaba, the young man from Japan who surrendered to preach and pastor in Japan after he 
graduates from BBC. He is really becoming quite a preacher. He is a MK, Missionary Kid. 
 
Next year I will be preaching for Dr. R.L. Hymers in Los Angeles during the Good Friday/Easter 
week. From there I am hoping to go to Hawaii to preach there and from there on to Japan for a 
few weeks to preach and go on a missionary journey visiting and strengthening the churches. 
With the exception of the L.A. meeting, the rest has not been finalized...yet. I’ll be 82 at that 
time, but God has been good to me health-wise. With His help I can keep to that schedule. My 
friend Phil Melugin, president of Phoenix Home Care, says he will give me enough frequent fly-
ing miles for the trip. Bro.  Randall Moody, of the Wilson Creek Baptist Church has promised me 
$1,000.00 toward expenses for the trip. A business man who is a member there promised  
another $500.00. I figure I will still need an additional $2500.00 for expenses to get around to 
the churches. I will be visiting churches we started as well as churches that they started. I taught 
our people that churches plant churches, and that’s what is going on right now in Japan. 
 
Pray also for my other ministries: The SOS Soul Winning Ministry (go to www.soshelp.com for 
more information), The Precious Memories Support Ministry, the world-wide preaching 
ministry, the International English Conversation Bible Class and for the book I authored, 
“No More Tears” and the companion book “Bible Verses on Comfort with Comments by 
Bill Hathaway.” Praise the Lord! I will work till Jesus comes! OR, until He says it’s time to go 
Home; but that might not happen until I am 100 years old or so. Ha! 
 
Serving Our Saviour, Your Missionary to Japan, 
 
   


